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 MEMORANDUM 

 

 

TO: Marie Kreplka 

 Board Administrator 

 

FROM: Officer Corey P. Rateau 

 Traffic and Parking Unit 

 

DATE: October 3, 2019 

 

RE: Regulatory Signage Request - Chestnut Street at Chestnut Terrace 

  

In response to correspondence received by the Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC) that 

was forwarded to the Traffic and Parking Unit for review, we would like to request that "Do Not 

Block Intersection" signage (MUTCD R10-7) be placed on Chestnut Street at the intersection of 

Chestnut Terrace.  There is often heavy traffic at this location and residents living at Chestnut 

Manor as well as residents of 47 Mystic Street, whose parking access and main point of 

entry/egress is via Chestnut Terrace, often complain of their access being impeded.  This has 

been observed to be a frequent problem during both morning and evening commuting hours as 

well as during school dismal times at St. Agnes and Arlington Catholic. 

 

We are also requesting that DPW paint an MUTCD compliant box at the intersection to further 

reinforce this regulation. 

 

 

 

 

CC:   Julie Flaherty, Acting Chief of Police 

 Capt. Paul Conroy, Support Services Commander 

 Lt. Rick Pedrini, OIC/Traffic, Details and Licensing 

 Adam Chapdelaine, Town Manager 

 Deputy Ryan Melly, Arlington Fire Department Operations 


